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Dear Sir 

Greater Cambridge Local Plan – First Proposals  

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the First Proposals of the Greater Cambridge Local 
Plan 2041.  

The consultation document clearly sets out the development strategy for Greater Cambridge for 
the period up to 2041 and the Council recognises that there is a significant amount of 
development proposed.  At this stage in the plan making process, the Council does not wish to 
make any detailed comments about the proposed development strategy set out in the 
consultation document, given that the significant proposals are situated to the north of Cambridge 
and there will be a more limited impact for North Hertfordshire.   

As you will be aware, North Herts Council is anticipating receipt of the Inspector’s report for our 
Local Plan for the period up to 2031.  The Council has committed to undertaking an early review 
of the Local Plan for the period beyond 2031 and it maybe that there will be cross boundary 
issues to discuss further between the authorities once this review starts.   

During our local plan examination, the Council has recognised that continuous, incremental 
growth for the towns and villages in North Hertfordshire may not be the most appropriate growth 
strategy in the future.  It has also already resolved to fully explore options for a new settlement in 
the longer term.  Other Hertfordshire authorities are similarly constrained in their ability to meet 
future development needs and this could result in outward pressure for growth.   

In an action coming out of our local plan examination, the Council has agreed with Natural 
England to prepare a mitigation strategy for the Therfield Heath SSSI, to the west of Royston.  
The Heath is a sensitive location and additional recreational pressures arising from 
developments, particularly within the SSSI Zones of Influence will need to be considered in the 
future.   

Any proposed development along or close to the A505 will have an impact on North 
Hertfordshire, positively in terms of increased employment opportunities or negatively in terms of 
additional traffic using the A505.  The significant employment sites at Duxford, Granta Park, the 
Wellcome Genome Campus and the Babraham Institute are currently only accessible by car from 






